
 

 

NEW HORIZON COLLEGE OF ENGINEERING 

A REPORT ON EYECON 

The NHCE Leo Club, in collaboration with Devi Eye Care, hosted the ‘EyeCon’ event at New Horizon College of 
Engineering on 20th March 2025. This initiative aimed to promote awareness about eye health among students, 
provide free eye check-ups, and support those in need of further medical assistance. With over 270 students 
actively participating, the event successfully emphasized the importance of vision care and preventive eye health 
among young individuals. 

The event was held in the college library, offering a comfortable and professional setting for consultations. A 
team of experienced ophthalmologists and optometrists from Devi Eye Care conducted the check-ups using 
advanced medical equipment. The setup included designated zones for consultations, eye examinations, and 
discussions regarding further treatment options. The enthusiastic student turnout underscored the need and 
impact of such health-focused initiatives. 

To maximize the effectiveness of the event, the following activities were conducted: 

• Free Eye Consultations 

Over 270 students received free eye consultations from qualified eye specialists. Participants were assessed for 
common vision problems, eye strain, and underlying conditions, ensuring early detection and timely medical 
advice. 

• Advanced Eye Scanning & Treatment Discounts 

A total of 42 students who required further diagnosis were offered a 50% discount on advanced eye scans and 
surgical procedures at Devi Eye Care. This initiative made professional eye care more accessible and affordable 
to students who might otherwise hesitate to seek help. 

• Recommended Eye Treatment 

One student was identified with a critical eye condition during the check-up and was recommended for surgery. 
With the 50% discount provided by Devi Eye Care, the student received immediate support and guidance on the 
next steps—underscoring the value of early medical intervention. 

The feedback from attendees was overwhelmingly positive. Many students expressed appreciation for the 
initiative, stating that it gave them access to expert eye care they might not have considered otherwise. Several 
participants were grateful for the consultations and the discounted treatments, highlighting the importance of 
such health-oriented events. 

The ‘EyeCon’ event was a resounding success, benefiting over 270 students through free eye check-ups, offering 
discounted services to 42 students, and ensuring timely intervention for a student in urgent need. The initiative 
not only raised awareness about eye health but also delivered tangible medical benefits to the student 
community. 



 

 

The collaboration with Devi Eye Care proved to be highly impactful, ensuring that students received top-tier 
care. We extend our heartfelt gratitude to the team at Devi Eye Care for their support and expertise, and to all 
the students who participated with such enthusiasm. With the success of this initiative, we look forward to 
organizing more such health awareness programs in the future—contributing to a healthier and brighter 
community for all. 

Glimpses of the Event :  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1DyhgamPPCejXPl-jqY0RTBPfig-LEZuE?usp=sharing 
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